From: Garnand, Cathleen
Sent: Thursday, January 25, 2018 3:40 PM
;‘o: ) Eady, Dana
ubject: FW: Technical Report from County of Santa Barbara - Response to Water Board audit
Dana,

The email from the Central Coast Water Board, below, confirms that the County's response to the Notice of Violation

There were other items in the letter, unrelated to Golden Inn, that we are warking on.

However, Golden Inn is completed.

Cathleen Garnand | Interim Manager

Project Clean Water | Water Resources Division

SANTA BARBARA COUNTY - PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
123 East Anapamu Streel. Santa Barbara CA 93101

Main: 805.568.3440 | Direct: 305.568,3561

www.sbgrojectcleanwater.org
caarnan@co.santa-barbara.ca.us

From: Sharkey, Lucas@Waterboards [mailto:Lucas.Sharkey@waterboards.ca.gov]

Sent: Thursday, January 25, 2018 2:42 PM

To: Garnand, Cathleen

Cc: Roques, Dominic@Waterboards

Subject: RE: Technical Report from County of Santa Barbara - Response to Water Board audit

Cathleen,
| apologize for the delay in responding. We have reviewed your technical report for responses to the requested Actions

in the June 1, 2017 Notice of Violation and Technical Report Order.

The County has taken sufficient corrective action related to the Golden Inn & Village development project, such that the
site appears to meet the Performance Requirements of Resolution No. R3-2013-0032 (Central Coast PCRs). The plugs in
the 4-inch perforated PVC pipe outlets from the detention basins allow for sufficient retention capacity so the site meets
Performance Requirement 3 of the PCRs. The updated measurements of storage in the basins, and updated peak runoff
calculations for the 2- through 10-yr peak flows, show there is sufficient reduction in peak flows leaving the
development site to meet Performance Requirement 4 of the PCRs.

There is additional information that Central Coast Water Board staff requested related to the single family residence
cited in Violation 1, and related to the SWPPP for Deficiency 2. The County’s responses to this information will be

evaluated at a later date.

| appreciate your responsiveness and look forward to reviewing the SWPPP and additional infermation you plan to
provide.

Lucas J. Sharkey, P.E. | Water Resource Control Engineer
Central Coast Water Board | 895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101 | San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

P: (805) 594-6144



